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Agenda Annual Meeting 
I.  Call to Order (approximately 11:00 
am) Paul Lutz  

II.  Opening Prayer Pastor Scott  

III.  Approval of or Addition to Agenda 

Tracy Jahrling  

IV.  Confirmation that a Quo rum of 25 

Members is Present Marje Armstrong  

V.  Minutes from January 2014 Annual 

Meeting and August 2015 Special 

Congregation Meetings Marje 
Armstrong (Motion to Approve or 

Amend and Vote)  Marje Armstrong  

VI.  Nominating Committee Report and 

Election of Cou ncil Members  Tracy 
Jahrling (Nominations from the Floor, 

Motion and Vote)  Tracy Jahrling  

VII.  2016 Budget Recommendation 

(Discussion, Motion to Approve or 

Amend, and Vote) Bill Nesheim  

VIII. Pastorôs Report Pastor Scott 

Howard  

IX . Ministry  Summaries and Qu estions 

from the Congregation  

X.  Old Business -  Synod Approval of 

Revised Constitution was Received in 
November Jean Berube  

XI. Special Congregational 

Commendation Paul Lutz  

XII. Motion to Adjourn Paul Lutz  

XIII.  Benediction Pastor Scott Howard  

Council Report  
Gratitude is in our hearts as  your Church Council prepares our 

annual report.  This year we have changed the format of our 
report. We hope you find this report easier to read.  We look 

forward to your feedback on this new format.  

 

The work of our 

ministries takes 
many hands and we 

are grateful to each 
of you for your time  

and talents you 

share with us. 
Colossians 3:15 

directs us to be 
thankfu l so we offer 

our sincere thanks 
for all of the amazing 

things that happened 
at TCLC in 2015.  We 

are especially 

thankful for Pastor 
Scott Howard and his 

family. But our 
gratitude doesnôt 

stop there.  

We are grateful to our Council members who led us in 201 5. We 

are grateful to our Worship and Music Ministry  who provide 

inspiring worship. We are grateful to our Outreach Ministry  and 
the work they do for  Family P romise , member care and our food 

pantry . We are grateful to the Property Ministry  and all the work  
they do to maintain our facility and we want to especially note 

the fantastic job they did on our parking lot re pairs. We are 
grateful for our Hospitality Ministry  and for the opportunities for 

fellowship that they provided and all of the efforts and ener gies 
that went into making our International Food Festival a success. 

We are grateful to our Sunday School teachers and we look 

forward to our journey to expand this Ministry  to a Spiritual 
Formation Ministry . We are grateful for our Stewardship Ministry  

and the financial gifts each of you share with TCLC . In 2015 we 
identified who we are and what our priorities are. What was 

most remarkable is across all of our different demographic 
groups we agreed quite strongly on our top priorities. Council 

has started  to lay the ground work to realize these goals but 



Letõs Give Thanks to Those 
Who Serve 

 
ñLet the peace of Christ rule in your 

hearts, since as members of one body 

you were called to peace. And be 
thankful ò 

Colossians 3:15  

é our Staff 

 
¶ Pastor Scott Howard  

¶ Jeanne and Peter Bedrosian  

¶ Ann Rowe  

¶ Dave Ghuste  

é our 2015 Council  Members 
¶ Paul Lutz President  

¶ Tracy Jahrling Vice President  

¶ Marje Armstrong Secretary  

¶ Jeannie Cunningham Learning  

¶ Bill Nesheim Stewardship  

¶ Lou Chalifour Property  

¶ Linda Mele Outreach  

¶ Ginnie Behan Worship and Music  

¶ Kevin Carney Hospitality  

¶ Sal Basile Memo rial  

¶ Jean Berube Mutual Ministry  

é our Sunday School Teachers 

 
¶ Nursery -  Allie Stift  

¶ Preschool/Kindergarten -Allie Stift 

and Nathan Maynard  

¶ 1st/2nd/3rd -Pam Goyette and Steve 
Tummino  

¶ 4th/5th/6th -Margie McManus and 
Jeannie Cunningham  

¶ Confirmation -Marty Claus sen  

¶ Superintendent Steve Furstenau  

there is a lot more work to do. We are a congregation of high 

energy and high satisfaction and we are adaptable. We offer our 
prayers of gratitude.  

Respectfully  Submitted by 2015 Council with Gratitude  

Pastorõs Report  

 

Have you ever had the experience of 

meeting someone for the first time, 
but feeling as  though you had known 

each other forever?  Your spouse, 
perhaps, or a best friend might elicit 

such a feeling.  Some might call it 
kismet, others providence.  After my 

first interview with the Call 

Committee at Triumphant Cross, I 
told Emily I felt as if I  was coming 

home to old friends.  The match felt 
so good, so comfortable, and so 

right.  I could see and hear and feel 
the Holy Spirit at work, and it was 

awesome!  

 

Since my arrival as the new pastor in October 2015, I have 

marveled at the amazing ministries at Triumphant Cross, and 
the extraordinary people who come together to be Christôs own 

hands and feet and voice in our communities.  Each week, 
without exception,  something or someone has surprised me with 

a glimpse of the Holy Spirit at work.  I am humbled and honored 
to be a part of it.  

 

For over three decades, Pr David Yasenka nurtured a community 

of faith at Triumphant Cross that was not only zealous for the 
ki ngdom of God, but supportive of its members and committed 

to serving our neighbors in need.  Pr Yasenka was a faithful 

servant of Christ who worked hard for his people.  I have come 
to see faith, hard work, and generosity as the hallmarks of 

Triumphant Cro ss under Pr Yasenkaôs leadership, and I am 
keenly aware that I have big shoes to fill.  

 

During the transition, Pr Linn Opterbecke gave Triumphant 

Cross a remarkable gift, empowering the people to take 
ownership of their ministries, nurturing leadership and  

discipleship, and paving the way for a new pastor to arrive.  

Under Pr Opterbeckeôs leadership, Triumphant Cross was able to 
celebrate their history, discover their passions and gifts for 

ministry, and prepare for an unknowable future.  The impression 
Pr O made in such a short time is a testament to his pastoral 

skill and gifts for ministry.   

 

And so, I arrived as the newly called pastor of Triumphant Cross 
on October 1, 2015.  I cannot adequately express my 

appreciation to the Call Committee and their su pport, 



 

é our Bell Choir 
¶ Karen and Marty Claussen  

 

é our Interim Pastor 
¶ Pastor Linn Opderbecke  

 

 

Supporting Calumet Lutheran 
Ministries 

www.calumet.org/  

Calume t  Reach the Beach raised over 
$60,000 for Calumet Scholarships. 

TCLC hosted breakfast thanks to the 

generous donation of Thrivent and 
TCLC provided a place for the runners 

to rest.  

 

We participated in Calumetôs Women's 
Weekend.  It was a wonderful 

weekend for fellowship, relaxation, 

faith sharing, and fun.  

discernment, and encouragement; to the most motivated and 

professional Council a pastor could hope for; to Ann and all the 
support staff at Triumphant Cross; to the planners and helping 

hands behind my installation; to the passionate commitment to 
outreach and service through the Bread of Life Food Pantry and 

Family Promise; and to every person who has been so kind and 
patient with me as I learn your names and faces, your gifts and 

quirks.   

 

My overall goal for 2015 -2016 is to settle in and learn fr om you, 

how you worship, how you lead, what gifts you possess and 
where your passions lie. So, while there have been a few 

changes here and there after my arrival, you are still my 
teachers in the New Year.  As we learn together, you can expect 

a growing e mphasis on discipleship (what it means to be a 
follower of Jesus), stewardship (how we give joyfully in 

response to Godôs blessings), and youth and family ministries 
(from education to fellowship to worship to support).  I am 

committed to a congregational culture that is collegial and 

empowers our members for leadership and growth.   

 

The Holy Spirit is indeed alive and active in this place, and it is 
awesome.  I am home.  

 

Being the Churchéand a Special Thanks 

 

 

Most often we  think about going to 
church. Or we  think about belonging to a 

church. But do we really consider the fact 
that we really ñareò the church? You ARE 

the church according to your baptism and 
the words of Jesus ðand we cannot BE 

the church alone!  

Virginia Rowe  has exemplified being  
the church.  Virginia, after many years of 

service in outreach, has chosen to, ñtake 
a breakò from her long tenured 

chairmanship of the Outreach Ministry . 
She will remain active in the daily 

administration of t he food pantry. Virginia 
has worked tirelessly over the years to  

minister to those in need through the 

food pantry, the former racetrack 
Ministry  senior lunches, Thanksgiving 

bags and the Antrim Girls Shelter and the 
list goes on . 

 

We would like everyone to join us in extending our gratitude to 

Virginia for her service, hard work, concern and generosity.  May 
she enjoy her, ñRetirementò! 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_mOqU0KTKAhXEWz4KHRcqDvgQFggcMAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.calumet.org%2F&usg=AFQjCNEA792Hx2vuMGOZvZaNKQcZX28umg&bvm=bv.111396085,d.cWw
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_mOqU0KTKAhXEWz4KHRcqDvgQFggcMAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.calumet.org%2F&usg=AFQjCNEA792Hx2vuMGOZvZaNKQcZX28umg&bvm=bv.111396085,d.cWw


 

Outreach 2015 

 
ñDo nothing  from  selfishness or  empty 

conceit, but with humility of 
mind  regard one another as more 

important than yourselves;  do 
not  merely  look out for your own 

personal interests, but also for the 
interests of others.  Have this 

attitude  in yourselves which was also 

in  Christ Jesusò 
Philippians 2:3 -5 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

TCLC has been blessed with many people who are the church 

and it would be impossib le to note all the ways each of you were 
the church during 2015. We have been especially blessed by 

Marty Clau ssen  in dedicating his educational expertise for 25 
years in preparing young people for their confirmation in the 

Church . We have been blessed by the work that Kristen Flagg  
has done  and continues to do for our food pantry.  Kristen was 

the original chairperson of our pantry.  Under Kristenôs guidance 
as a nutritionist  we were able to ensure what we offer is 

nutritionally sound. Kristen continues to m anage the 

administrative paperwork for our food pantry. Finally, we  want 
to extend a very special thanks to Pastor Linn Opderbecke  for 

his wisdom, patience, concern, Ministry  and love  as our Interim 
Pastor . Please know that we  are grateful t o all of you wh o are 

the church!  

Council Highlights 
Members of the parish council have committed  to act as a 

facilitating body and adopted a policy of charging the various 
ministries  to take primary and more autonomous roles in 

discharging their missions. We have made co nsiderable progress 
in this area. For example, i n the past Council may have taken 

the lead in deciding how to repair the parking lot. Instead , the 

Council  asked the Property Ministry  to come back to us with a 
recommendation. Our role was to review and appr ove the ir  

recommendation. Council meetings are now shorter. We are 
using teleconferences for some of our meetings . We are working 

on removing barriers to make it easier for people to serve.  Our 
updated continuing resolutions allow us  to form working groups  

as the need arises in the life of this congregation. Each working 
group meets only as needed and is accountable to and treated 

as part of the Ministry  that they fall under . 

In 2016  will be hosting a ñcoffee with the councilò one Sunday a 

month after worsh ip  to continue to strengthen our 

communication and collaboration  with the congregation . We are 
hoping that these informal meetings will give everyone an 

opportunity to dialogue with Council members  and result in even 
greater transparency . In our first coff ee hour we will share with 

you our 2016 goals.  

Worship and Music 

 
 

It has been an exciting year 

for TCLC!  We have been filled 
with enthusiasm with people 

attending services, and with 
more members coming 

forward to help in our weekly 

worship duties. We hope our 
changes have been good 

through the various 
suggestions and guidance that 

Pastor Linn Opderbecke, our 
interim pastor, shared during 

his time with us. And now, we 



Letôs continue to serve others , 

especially  those within our 
communiti es who are in need or 

otherwise economically, culturally, 
domestically or socially 

disenfranchised . Letôs keep in mind 
the example cited by Bishop 

Hazelwood during his visit and 
prepare to step outside the comfort 

zone of serving others within our own 

envi ronment and to become active 
participants in activities outside the 

parish and in those roles act in the 
manner of Jesus.  

We want to thank those who serve:  

¶ Family Promise  

¶ Bread of Life Food Pantry  

¶ Salem Family Resources  

¶ ELCA Advocates  for Social Justice  

Salem Family Resources 

TCLC continues to support Salem 
Family Resources . This organization  

has been an  advocate for young 
children and their families since 1994.  

The Learning Cooperative is a unique 

preschool that engages and empowers 
parents in their child 's most critical 

learning years and provides a wealth 
of childrenôs resources for Salem 

residents. Studies show that the 
biggest gains in brain development 

come before age 5!  Approximately 
one third of students are subsidized 

by this not for profit organiza tion. 

Without this subsidy may of the 
families could not afford pre -school. 

Programs include:  

¶ Parenting and Play Groups  

¶ Enrichment Programs  

¶ ReadyéSetéGo free workshops in 

cooperation with the Salem School 
District  

http://salemfamilyresources.org/  

 

 
 

 

have been blessed with our 

new pastor, Rev. Scott 
Howard, who came to us 

officially the first Sunday in 
October. He , too, is brimming 

over the top, with new ideas 
that we will continually 

introduce as the year 
continues.  

 

Greeters  have become a regular part of our service. Families 
are welcoming everyone through the doors and the smiles we 

see are certainly noticeable. We are also encouraging members 
to wear their name tags  each week. This is helpful to Pastor 

Scott and to so many others that óremember the face but not 

the nameô. We continue to introduce more current hymns and 
music regularly. We are offering gluten free wafers for health 

purposes.  We continue to offer both chalice and individual cups 
at communion.  We are using bread that Pastor  has been baking 

for most of our services, since his arrival. We are encouraging 
bread bakers to come forward and take a turn providing the 

delicious bread we break together.  Large print copies of our 
liturgy are available when requested.  During Lent , the Holden 

Evening Prayer S ervice  was used for the first time and very 

well received by the many attending the Thursday service. This 
is a meditative service full of music and response.  Palm 

Sunday  children processed down the aisle carrying palms and 
placed th en at the altar.  Very good reviews for Easter. Reports 

of excellent music, good nursery coverage and excellent 
attendance. 13 people attended the early morning service at the 

Memorial Garden but too bad the weather was not good to us 
last year.  For summer worship we used óNow the Feast and 

Celebrationô, an uplifting, more current liturgy filled with 

singing and response.  October 21st, we had an opportunity to 
have Dr. Karoline Lewis, a noted ELCA theologian at Luther 

Seminary, St. Paul, MN , speak on ñThe Gospel of Johnò. We 
hope to provide more speakers when they are available. A wine 

and cheese reception was held before the program.  Sunday, 
October 4th Pastor Scott Howard arrived for his 1st official 

Sunday as our new pastor. A coffee hour followed welcomin g 
the whole family. November 1st, All Saints Sunday, names of 

members who had died during the year were remembered on 

this Sunday. Following the service we gathered at the Memorial 
Garden for additional prayers and remembrance of other loved 

ones lost to u s.  Pastorôs Installation was November 15th and the 
Worship Ministry  was busy doing our part in preparing for this 

exciting service. A light Reception followed.  Advent began 
Sunday, November 29. The trees and decorations were in place, 

advent candles waitin g to be lit. The decorations were  done by 
the Ministry  and any good helpers we gather in.  The worship 

bulletin changes have been made using a new program called 

Sundays and Seasons. This includes liturgies, liturgical music, 
lectionary texts, prayers, artw ork, childrenôs bulletins plus the 

ability to download hymns and song and includes the license 
from Augsburg Fortress to reproduce pages from the hymnal.  

http://salemfamilyresources.org/


Spiritual Formation  2015 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Beginning in 2016 we look ahead to try three new changes to 

the service by 1: Having a family usher to gether with their 
children. 2: Having more young people reading the lessons. 3: 

We will also launch the Pew Pals program  for children in our 
pews Sunday mornings. It is our hope that these pals will bring 

comfort during worship and provide a welcoming gest ure to 
families with small children.  

As always, we thank the talented people who lead us in music, 
worship and provide the outstanding Ministry  our weekly 

worship provides. Thanks to Paul Lutz and Bob Elliott for leading 

us when our pastors were not with u s. Thanks go to the altar 
guild, preparing the linens, and setting up for communion each 

week. Then, there are so many who give generously as 
communion assistants, greeters, lectors, acolytes, special 

musicians, and those who serve on the Worship Ministry . I am 
always excited with the love and care we give each other as we 

worship and serve every week. We truly are blessed to be a part 
of Godôs work here at TCLC. Please join our Ministry ; we always 

want you with us!  

Peace to you,  Carolyn Birr, Worship Chair man  For the 
Ministry  members: Peter and Jeanne Bedrosian, Carl and 

Betty Tonnesen, Joy Kimball, Ann and Virginia Rowe, 
Ginnie Behan, Betty Gay, with leadership from Pastor 

Scott Howard.  

 

 

 

 

Hospitality  Highlights 2015 

 
 

 
 

 

May  We thank our volunteers!  

May  Fellows hip with Redeemer  
June  Progressive Dinner  

June  Pancake Breakfast  

Spring  Game Night  
Summer  Pool Party  

July  Fisher Cats Game  
August Meet & Greet Pr.  Scott  

August TCLC Golf Tournament 
followed by TCLC church picnic 

at the Maripuri home . We also 
ack nowledged and thanked  

Pastor  O and his family for his 

superior service and support 
provided to us during our time 

of transfo rmation in our 
congregation . Plenty of food 

and laughs was enjoyed by all.  
September  International  Food 

Festival enjoyed by the 
comm unity at large.  

October  We welcome d Pastor 

Scott and his family  with cake 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Property 2015 

 

 
 

 

 

and fellowship . 

November  Installation and 
Reception . The sign -up sheets 

for food and set up were filled 
and celebration and fellowship 

filled Fellowship Hall.  
November/December 

Sever al events for our youth 
and childr en and shut - ins were 

organized by other ministries 

with great participation and 
they provided wonderful 

fellowship opportunities.  
 

Respectfully Submitted by 
Kevin M Carney  Hospitality 

Council Liaison  
 

 

Learning 
Curriculum :  The Sunday School uses the Spark curriculum as a 

foundation for the lessons  which  follows the Lectionary. The 
teachers incorporate crafts and plays into lessons to bring fun to 

the classroom. The children are also being taught the Ten 
Commandments, The A postles Creed and The Lordôs Prayer. 

Vacation Bible School : On June 22 -25  Triumphant  Cross 
joined forces with Gethsemane Lutheran Church in Manchester 

for a four evening Vacation Bible School experience that was a 

blast. The theme was ñThe Rain Forest,ò and every day was 
filled with songs, games, crafts, stories and Bible learning about 

this part of Godôs creation. On the last day we were treated with 
live animals from the rainforest. Petting a boa constrictor was 

awesome. Thanks to Donna Tupper, Tracy Jahr ling and Linda 
Mele for volunteering. Halloween Party: On November 1st the 

children and youth were invited to come into the AA room for 
Halloween fun during the fellowship hour. There was cookie 

decorating, pin the facial feature on the monster head, toile t 

paper mummies and bobbing for donuts. Many of the older 
youth helped with activities as well as joining in. This activity 

provided a fellowship opportunity for mixed ages with even a 
few adults dropping in. Santa Lucia:  Santa Lucia Day, 

December 13th was  remembered during worship with a telling 
of her story by Pastor Scott during the childrenôs sermon. Noelle 

Goyette was Lucia and led a procession of costumed attendants 
carrying the communion bread while the choir sang. Thanks to 

Linda Mele, Margie McManu s and Jeannie Cunningham for 

organizing. Christmas Pageant:  On the Sunday before 
Christmas, the Sunday school children performed a short play 

during the service. The play, ñGodôs Gift to Usò was about an 
encounter of tired, disgruntled shoppers meeting up with some 

Christmas carolers and discovering that Jesusôs birth is the best 
gift of all. Thanks to Linda Mele for helping organize. Thanks to 

all of the Sunday school teachers and parents that helped the 
children to prepare and to perform. Thanks to Jeanne  Bedrosian 

for playing the carols.  



 
 
ñAs each has received a gift, use it to 

serve one another, as good stewards 
of God's varied grace.ò 1 Peter 4:10 

 
We are grateful to the Property 

Ministry  and all of the sweat equity 
they put in to maintain our facility. 

Please consider signing up for our 
property work days.  

 

 

Youth Group:  Sarah Klingler,  our youth group leader, took our 

confirmands to Calumet on June30th -July4th for confirmation 
camp. The youth came back with great stories of their camp 

experience. Sarah organized a sled party  for the youth at the 
Cunninghamsô house that provided fellowship for both the kids 

and their parents (who watched the sledding from the warmth 
of the house). Sarah kept a tradition alive with a Christmas 

party for the youth at the Claussenôs house. Evenin g Soup and 
Discussions:  Tracy Jahrling led two separate series of adult 

forums that had church members eating yu mmy soups while 

discussing pre -determined topics on Thursday nights. The first 
series ran during Lent. The second series ran during November 

and  December. The latter forum had members watching and 
discussing Bishop Hazelwoodôs ñUnderstanding the Faithò series 

of YouTube videos. Both forums were well attended and 
provided fellowship as well as inspiration.  Adult Sunday 

School:  Pastor Scott has star ted an adult forum during the 
Sunday school time. This adult Sunday school forum started in 

December. The meeting room was filled with members 

interested in this study.  Pastor Scott will continue this into the 
new year on pre -determined Sundays.  

Respectful ly  Submitted by Jeannie Cunningham  

 

Memorial 
We want express our heartfelt thanks to Sal Basile who has 
managed our Memorial Garden for the past several decades and 

continues to lead this Ministry . In 2015  we expanded this 
Ministry  so that we can do a be tter job maintaining our 

memorial garden and disseminating our memorial funds. Wally 
Arndt , Jean Berube and Satish Maripuri  are now working with 

Sal. This year e ach council liaison was asked for a list of 
memorial project items. Using memorial money to fun d a 

memorial project requires a request from or the consent of the 

family or donor of the funds. If the family or donor is no longer 
active our Church Council can provide consent.  

 

This year we hired  a landscaper for 
some much needed Memorial 

Garden maintenance and we will 
be planting two new lilac bushes in 

the spring. Going forward we will 
collect a fee from families that will 

be used to fund the landscaping 

contract we entered into to 
maintain the memorial garden and 

we invite those with love ones 
interred in the garden to 

contribute to the maintenance 
fund.  

2015 Memorial Fund Expenditures ðWe purchased a new 
lawn mower which makes it much easier and faster to mow our 

lawn. We hired a landscaper to remove poison ivy, cut 

overgrown brush, mulch, install new plantings, and provide 



 

 

 

 

Hospitality 2015 

ñAnd they devoted themselves to the 
apostles' teaching and the fellowship, 

to the breaking of bread and the 
prayers. ò Acts 2:42 

 
 

 

 
 

some much needed Memorial Gard en maintenance. The 

landscaper will now maintain the garden. We are in the process 
of  replacing our 34 year old  front doors  with energy -efficient 

Anderson doors , thanks to the Arndt  memorial monies . 

Our TCLC Memorial fund is a way in which persons can hono r 

friends and family at the time of death or to commemorate a 
special event such as a baptism, anniversary, or birth. Any 

memorial money donated to the fund will not be used to pay 
existing church debts or routinely bu dgeted expenses unless 

requested to do  so by the family or party making the donation . 

Current Memorial Fund balances are being reported by 
Stewardship . 

 

The items being considered by 
the Memorial Ministry  in 20 16 

include: additional home 
communion sets; a portable 

Bluetooth microphone that can 
be used in both the sanctuary 

and Fellowship Hall; a sound 

system for Fellowship Hall; and 
an audio visual system for the 

sanctuary. The Calumet 
Scholarship monies receive d in 

memory of Amanda will be sent 
to Calumet.  

This year as funds are received we are formally acknowledging 
the receipt of the gift and we will work  with the families to direct 

how funds received will be used.  

Respectfully submitted: Jean Berube  

A Year of Transitions and New 
Beginnings é or Thanks Be to God! 

ñFor everything there is a season, and a time for every matter 

under heavenò Ecclesiastes 3:1. The transition is now behind us 
and exciting times are ahead under the leadership of Pastor 

Scott. It is important to note that there was overwhelming 

consensus in our Congregational  Assessment (CAT). Our 
Ministry  Site Profile which was based on our CAT results, is the 

foundation of our covenant with Pastor Scott. We are looking to 
build on our strong music a nd worship and social outreach 

ministries. We look forward to making the necessary changes to 
attract families with children to our church. We are committed 

to establishing a stronger youth Ministry . We are looking for 
ways to offer more activities for fel lowship. We are making 

progress on strengthening our communications so we reach 

every member of the congregation. We are exploring ways to 
motivate our members to step up their stewardship 

commitment . Our members are busy and over -extended but we 
will look  for ways to make it easier for our members to share 

their tim e and talents with TCLC. There was a lot of work that 
went into preparing for our transition and we thank everyone for 

their numerous contributions. Our ministries updated their 



 

 

 

 

Mission and Vision 

The Father  calls us and gathers us.  

Christ  challenges us to grow in faith 

and stewardship.  

The Holy Spirit  empowers us and 

sends us out to serve  

Nominating Committee  

We want to thank our Council 

Members who have served us well and 
are  stepping down.  

¶ Lou Chalifo ur Property  

¶ Linda Mele Outreach  

¶ Kevin Carney Hospitality  

¶ Sal Basile Memorial  

documentation to  make it easier for our new pastor. We 

updated our Constitution, Bylaws, and Continuing Resolutions . 
At the November meeting of the New England Synod our 

Constitution was reviewed and accepted.  The transition team 
hopes and prays that as you read this year ôs Annual Report you 

will give thanks for the many ways that God has shown up at 
TCLC. 

 
 

 
 

 

Respectfully submitted, Jean Berube  

Godôs timing has 
blessed this 

community of 

faith in amazing 
ways in the past 

year. He has 
Blessed us in 

times of 
transition un der 

the leadership of 
Pastor O. He has 

Blessed us 

through the hard 
work of the 

transition team. 
He has Blessed 

us through our 
Call Committee. 

He has Blessed 
us in times of 

joyful welcome 

as new 
opportunities for 

mission and 
Ministry  are 

revealed to us 
unde r Pastor 

Scottôs 
leadership.  The 

Season for  TCLC 

is one of new  
beginnings and 

new blessings.  
 

 

 

Property 
During the first quarter of 2015 members of the Property 
Ministry  spent countless evenings and weekends working to 

remediate issues caused by snow and ice.  Ice buildup on 
sidewalks had to be removed to enable safe passage and 

provide adequate emergency egress.  Snow and ice had to be 
removed from the roof to minimize snow loads and prevent ice 

dam bui ldups. For three consecutive weekends the crew met to 

climb ladders, pull back snow from the roof and then clear the 
sidewalks.  


